
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The undersigned member organizations of the Consortium for Citizens (CCD) are writing to 
express our great appreciation to Senator Charles Schumer for introducing the Disability 
Integration Act (S. 2427), and bringing attention to the fact that states’ disability service systems 
continue to warehouse far too many people with disabilities in institutions. CCD is a coalition of 
national organizations working together to advocate for federal public policy that ensures the 
self-determination, independence, empowerment, integration, and inclusion of the approximately 
57 million children and adults with disabilities in all aspects of society. 
 
We are encouraged by Senator Schumer’s leadership and dedication to ensuring that people with 
disabilities can live full and independent lives in their communities, and believe the Disability 
Integration Act has great promise to further that goal. The undersigned organizations fully 
support the Disability Integration Act and its assertion that people with disabilities have a right to 
live in their own homes and communities and to receive the services and supports they need to 
do so.  
 
We endorse the bill’s goals of ensuring that millions of Americans with disabilities have access 
to services they need to live in the community and of removing the institutional bias in critical 
Federal programs. We appreciate Senator Schumer’s commitment to this issue and his 
willingness to lead the way towards a full life in the community for all individuals with 
disabilities.  

 

Advance CLASS 
 
American Association of People with Disabilities 
 
Association of University Centers on Disabilities 
 
Autistic Self Advocacy Network 
 
Christopher & Dana Reeve Foundation 
 
Lutheran Services in America Disability Network 
 



National Academy of Elder Law Attorneys 
 
National Council on Independent Living 
 
National Down Syndrome Congress 
 
United Cerebral Policy 
 
United Spinal Association 
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